Meadowbrook Heights HOA - Approved
July 2024 Meeting Minutes  - July 11, 2024 / 7:00 PM Meeting / John Meyer’s house
ATTENDEES
Lisa Bicknell (president), John Meyer (vice president), Melissa Ehrlich (treasurer), Martin Meyer (secretary), Pete Bicknell (member at large), Aaron Stein (member at large). Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.
Old Business
1). Covenant update – evaluated need for cciowa registration and Colorado State real estate fee (annual).  We agreed that we needed additional information to decide how best to proceed.

2).  Melissa was evaluating paying our annual fee for a postal box, with the related costs and inconvenience, and came up with a plan to use one of our existing mailboxes within the community.  There are some issues to resolve (as the available addresses do not have currently have a house on them, and never will).  A vote was held to pursue this option, with all members voting aye for it.

3) The board has not received any volunteers to handle the work regarding an HOA Community Garage Sale.  We are open to volunteers running this type of activity, as none of the board members can currently commit time to this activity.

4)  Resource Central has notified us that Meadowbrook Heights was awarded $4500 in funding for the planting of native grasses along First Street.  Our estimate was for an overall installed cost of $6,000, with some volunteer commitments to control the cost.  The Resource Central project manager, Tracy Ayres, contacted M. Meyer and asked if we had contacted the city yet (which M. Meyer had not).  She recommended that we do that ASAP, as that could cause a big delay in proceeding with the project.  The HOA board then discussed using black plastic to kill the existing grasses in the project area, and looking at costs for that approach (20,000 sq. ft. of plastic could run $2000).  Alternatives are being pursued.  Also looking at repair of sprinkler system to support native grass project.

5)  Architectural Review Update – no new requests in the last 30 days.

New Business

6)  M. Meyer recommending looking for a new website host (GoDaddy is difficult to work with).  The HOA board gave him permission to look at alternatives.

7)  M. Ehrlich is looking at alternative/newer software to handle budgeting and accounting work.  The HOA board is in support of evaluating alternatives.

Meeting was adjourned at ~ 8:00 pm.

Next meeting will be held on August 8th, 7:00 pm, at John Meyer’s house.



Agenda for August HOA Board Meeting
Old Business
HOA Covenant
Postal Box Usage for HOA Mail
Architectural Review – especially due to July 20 hailstorm
Native Grass Project
HOA Website
Accounting Software
